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Dear Supporter: 

    Please help your community by 
supporting the Christian Service 
Center and participating in the 2019 
Annual Spaghetti Dinner.  Your 
contribution, along with those of other 
sponsors, will help the Christian 
Service Center continue to provide 
emergency services to local families 
in need.  
     The Center helps every day with 
items like food, but CSC is also ready 
to help when catastrophe strikes. We 
are seeing a growing need for 
emergency assistance due to serious 
illness, leaving people unable to meet 
their rent or utility bills. 
     NINETY-ONE CENTS (91 cents) 
of every dollar received is put back into the community giving those in need a “hand up”.  This 
high rate of return on your gift is due to the Center being operated by an all-volunteer staff 
(which means there are no wages paid).  Sponsors like you and your organization enable the 
Center to continue helping those in need in Gulf Shores, Orange Beach, and Fort Morgan. 

Since the Christian Service Center opened in 1991: 
30,262 clients have been seen; 

36,488 children have been served; 
Over 1,805,000 meals have been provided. 

     This year’s Spaghetti Dinner will be held Tuesday, February 26, 2019, at the Gulf Shores 
United Methodist Church, Building B-Auditorium, 1720 Gulf Shores Parkway.   
Join us in bringing the community together for the Christian Service Center! 

Tuesday, February 26th
 

Serving 4:30 to 7:00 pm 
Gulf Shores United Methodist Church 

Building B - Auditorium 
1720 Gulf Shores Parkway 

(located in the Winn Dixie Shopping Center) 

 

Ticket:  $10 

Dine in! —or— Drive through! 
 

Advance tickets are available at the  
Christian Service Center. 

9am-Noon, Monday-Friday  

Join in the fun! 

Presenting Sponsor:  Holy Spirit Thrift Shop 

by:  Linda Chappelle
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The Christian Service 

Center is a “Hand Up” 

rather than a “Hand Out” 

agency.   

Clients are given 

immediate emergency 

aid as well as guidance 

on finding solutions to 

their problems.  The 

CSC is a 100% volunteer 

agency funded by the 

churches of Pleasure 

Island, various 

community 

organizations, including 

the United Way of 

Baldwin County, and 

interested individuals.   

For more information, 

please call the CSC at 

251-968-5256 or visit 

www.cscgs.com. 

For the fifth year in a row, the Church of God, a Worldwide 
Association met at the Orange Beach Events Center.  The 
group desires to bless the communities where they meet and 
again chose the Christian Service Center as the recipient of 
their outreach.  Each day of their meeting, the group collected 
food, household supplies, personal hygiene items, baby 
supplies, and cash donations for the CSC.  

The CSC volunteers call the group the Visiting Angels.  The gift 
from the Church of God, a Worldwide Association, is the single 
largest contribution to our food pantry – for the fifth year in a 
row. The group contributed 3,200 pounds of food and supplies. 
Their generous cash donation will allow the CSC to purchase 
more than 35,000 pounds of food from the area food bank!  
This contribution will be used to aid families in need in Gulf 
Shores, Orange Beach, and Fort Morgan and will provide 
hundreds of meals. 

Five years ago, when the Visiting Angels held their first meeting 
here, they were pointed towards the CSC by a city official.  We 
are grateful for the generosity of everyone in the group meeting 
here and we are also grateful to our community officials for 
supporting us!

Visiting Angel Donation

The Christian Service Center has more than 

200 volunteers!
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Thank You! Thank You! Thank You! Thank You! Thank You!

The Christian Service Center is very thankful to be the beneficiary of 
the 2018 Honours Golf Charity Classic.  Eighty golfers, of all ages 
and abilities, braved the cold for a day of fun and prizes.  Honours 
Golf presented the Christian Service Center with just over $19,000.  
In addition to Honours Golf, the Christian Service Center thanks our 
many sponsors and CSC volunteers.   

The sponsors were:                                                                           
Title Sponsors - Lulu’s Gulf Shores and Gulf Shores Garden Club.                           
Lunch Sponsor - Whitaker Sales, Inc.  Beverage Cart Sponsor –Bill 

and Hope Becklund and American Protection Services   Driving 
Range Sponsor – Brent Burns.  Hole-in-one Sponsors – Holy Spirit Episcopal Church, Hart’s All Service 
Plumbing & Gas, Inc., Southern Chevrolet,  Desoto’s Seafood Kitchen, Sugar Sands Realty Company  Hole 
Sponsors- Esther Hellmich, Our Lady of the Gulf Catholic Church, Judie & Sissy Flanigan in memory of Matt 
Flanigan, Tom Lahaye in memory of Mary Lahaye, Chris White, BBVA Compass Bank, John and Kathy 
Oehlke, Columbia Southern University, Ginny Lane Bar and Grill, National Bank of Commerce, Pro Golf 
Discount, Amelia’s Deli and Catering, Kitty’s Kafe.  The Christian Service Center is a “Hand Up” rather than a 
“Hand Out” agency.  Clients are given immediate emergency aid as well as guidance on finding solutions to 
their problems. 

Pictured:  Linda Chappelle, CSC Pres. receiving 
check from Jenna Romano, Marketing – Lulu’s

2018 Honours Golf Charity Classic Benefits 
The Christian Service Center

Highlighting a Special Volunteer  
Mrs John (Mary) O’Day 

Always a shining light, always a positive outlook and for many years a volunteer of her 
time and energy, her many skills (especially computer), her selfless donation of 
materials, a sponsor for fundraisers; ultimately, a special volunteer for the Christian Service Center.  

That’s Mary O’Day! 

Mary has spent many years serving the CSC through the publication of newsletters, brochures, Power Point 
slideshows and business recognition cards for fundraisers, ie., Annual Spaghetti Dinners, etc. 

Much appreciation and gratitude to a CSC volunteer and dear friend who has given so much love to her 
community through the Center.                  

Mary O’Day, we love you!
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The Center conducts the Christmas Cheer Program for Gulf  Shores, 
Orange Beach, and Fort Morgan families. The program provides 
clients with food boxes and gifts for their children.

The Christian Service Center is grateful for the 
community support of the 6th annual 

“Toys for Kids” event at Perdido Beach Resort 
organized by Wildflowers Boutique owners Terri Long 
and Candice Duncan.  The Center expresses a heart-
felt THANK YOU to all who contributed and 

participated in a wonderful night full of fun for a great cause.  
Over $20,000 was raised so that the Center could provide 
Christmas gifts for the children of income qualified families in Gulf Shores, Orange 
Beach, and Ft. Morgan.  A special thank you to Perdido Beach Resort for sponsoring 
this event.  A big thank you to our business supporters who provided auction items 
that made the event successful. Table sponsors were:  Fedok Plastic Surgery; 
McCarron Insurance; Advanced Carpet; Southern Rapid Care; Coastal Physical 
Therapy; Community Health Systems; Angels Hair Salon; Zeke’s Marina; Angela Lewis 
Remax Team; and Crystal & Bill Tew. 

Wildflower Boutique sponsors 
6th Annual  “Toys for Kids”

Christmas Cheer!

Christmas Food 
Boxes 

219 Families Served
including

441 Children Served

Children’s  Christmas  Cheer 

190 Families Served
including

556 Children Served

What a Fun & Beautiful Event! 

Pictured Left:  Supporters 
viewing auction table. 

Pictured Right:  CSC 
volunteers enjoy fabulous meal 
at Wildflowers Christmas 
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The Christian Service Center is proud and thankful to have been gifted the property adjoining 
their current space at 317 Dolphin Way in Gulf Shores.  This is due to the generosity of the Erie 
Meyer Charitable Fund, Inc. The Center's original property was also a gift from the Erie Meyer 
Fund in approximately 1999.

The vision for the future use of the new property is to add much needed additional parking,  
and to construct a large all-purpose building so that the Center can expand our services and 
improve our ability to serve the community.  

The Erie Meyer Charitable Fund has been a vital and integral part of the development of the 
Christian Service Center since the Center's formation in 1991 by the Pleasure Island Ministerial 
Association.  

A Huge THANK YOU to the Erie Meyer Charitable Fund
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I am a 58 year old homeless man.  I 
was born and raised around here, 
and I certainly haven’t always been 
homeless. Things changed for me 
after the loss of a loved one some 
years back.  I have been staying one 
spot to another whenever I’ve been 
in the area lately.  I came to the 
Center a few years ago and, y’all 
gave me a bike; the front tire 
wouldn’t hold air, but I fixed it, and 
was glad to have it.  I came today 
because I had surgery recently and 
had prescriptions that I needed.  The 
people at the Center were so kind 
and helpful. They paid for my 
medicine.  They gave me a bike 
again, and I am so thankful to have 
transportation.  And—they gave me 
batteries for my flashlight! They gave 
me transient food as well.  The 
caseworker was very concerned 
about my surgical wounds and 
insisted on arranging for me to spend 
a few nights at Big Fish Ministry in 
Foley so that I could get clean and 
rest well.  Such kindness.   They 
referred me to the Salvation Army 
Men’s Shelter and to Housing First, 
but I don’t think that’s for me.  I came 
back by a couple of days later,  not 
for any help; I’m fine.  I came to say 
thank you to those who helped me. 

Memorials 

THE JEWEL CROWNSON FAMILY 
THE SUSAN PLUE FAMILY 

James & Josephine Roy 

EDNA P COULTER 
Shelia Creech 

DOLORES COVEY 
Alice M Gillen 

BOB WILSON 
Hanners Enterprises 

AB GALLOWAY 
Hanners Enterprises 

DR. JAMES ATTEBERRY 
Sandra Kay Palmer 

In Honor Of  

MR. & MRS. MICHAEL RING 
MR. & MRS. RICHARD FISH 

Helen P. Bolton 

Gifts to the Christian Service I AM…… 
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Birthday Club 
Summer Food 

Backpacks

Calendar 
February 2019

11 – Monday – Board Meeting – Noon

26 – Tuesday – Spaghetti Dinner

March 2019

5 – Tuesday – Office Closed – Mardi Gras

11 – Monday – Board Meeting – Noon

April 2019

8 – Monday – Board Meeting

19 – Office Closed – Good Friday

May 2019

13 – Monday – Board Meeting – Noon

27 – Monday – Office Closed – Memorial Day

June 2019

10 – Monday – Board Meeting – Noon

 July 2019

4 – Thursday – Office Closed – Independence Day

No Board Meeting

August 2019

12 – Monday – Board Meeting – Noon

September 2019

2 – Monday – Office Closed – Labor Day

9 – Monday – Board meeting – Noon

October 2019

14 – Monday – Board Meeting – Noon

November 2019

11 – Monday – Board Meeting – Noon

27, 28, 29 – Wed, Thurs, Friday –

 Office Closed – Thanksgiving

December 2019

No Board MeetingOffice Closed – Thursday, 
December 19, 2018 through January 3, 2020

CSC has many programs for children which run 
throughout the year, including the Birthday Club and 
Summer Food “Backpacks”.  The Birthday Club 
provides gifts for client children on their birthday, as 
well as a cake mix, frosting, and candles.  The Summer 
Food Program is modeled after the familiar weekend 
backpack program during the school year.  During the 
summer, when children are not in school for breakfast 
and lunch, the Center provides easy to prepare foods 
for breakfast and lunch, and two snacks a day, for five 
days a week.  The year, 2019, the Center plans to start 
a program to help qualified families with school 
supplies.

The CSC Food 
Pantry is a very busy 
place.  Pictured to 
the left are some of 
the volunteers 
packing Christmas 
food boxes.  A lot of 
work and a lot of 
FUN!
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2019 Spaghetti Dinner Sponsor Reservation 

 

Tuesday, February 26, 2019, Gulf Shores United Methodist Church, Building B – Auditorium 

4:30 – 7:00 p.m. 

YES! Count me in! I want to help continue the work of the Christian Service Center in our 

community by becoming a 2018 Spaghetti Dinner Sponsor at the following level: 

PLATINUM ($1,500+) ________   GOLD ($500-$1,499) _______  SILVER ($250-$499) ______   

BRONZE ($100 to $249) _______      RAFFLE ITEMS: ___________________________________ 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

Program credit(s) to read _______________________________________________________ 

Contact: _______________________    Signature: ___________________________________ 

                               Date: ___________________________________ 

Street address_________________________________________________________________ 

Mailing address________________________________________________________________ 

 City _____________________________________________State______ Zip ______________ 

Telephone _______________________________ E-Mail _______________________________ 

Alternate Contact/Phone ________________________________________________________ 

NOTE:  (New Sponsors) Please attach a business card, letterhead, or other corporate 

document that has a graphic or logo suitable for use in recognizing your participation. Please 

return this form with your check to: 

Christian Service Center; P. O. Box 882; Gulf Shores, AL 36547 

The Christian Service Center is a tax-exempt non-profit organization under Sec 501 (C) (3).  All 
donations are tax deductible. 

        

Please consider being a 

Spaghetti Dinner 
Sponsor! 

If you have any 
questions or would like 
more information on 
how you can help, 
please feel free to 
contact us at: 

251-968-5256 or  

email us at  

cscenter 
1991@gmail.com 

The Christian Service Center is a 
“Hand Up” rather than a “Hand 
Out” agency.  The CSC is a 100% 
volunteer agency funded by the 
churches of Pleasure Island, 
various community 
organizations, including the 
United Way of Baldwin County, 
and interested individuals. 

mailto:1991@gmail.com
mailto:1991@gmail.com
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